
May	12,	2021

Valley	Fliers	May	Board	Meeting


Meeting	Called	to	Order	at:	6:39

Present:	Eyre,	Glassmyer,	DeWitt,	Walter,	Vader

Absent:	Botezatu


Approval	of	March	and	April	Meeting	Minutes		 

Alan	moved	to	approve	the	April	notes	as	amended	and	March	as	written,	Shawn	seconded.		The	motion	carried	
unanimously.


Treasurer’s	Report		 	 

See	Alan’s	handouts.		63S	actually	flew	the	most	during	April.		9MA	continued	to	fly	less	than	expected.		Fuel	
prices	are	up.		Though	they	are	already	high,	the	maintenance	costs	do	not	include	almost	$1000	for	fine-wire	
spark	plugs.		We	are	still	in	the	hole	on	the	year.		There	was	some	discussion	of	an	audio	panel	issue	in	88L,	and	
how	to	best	address	it.		The	board	will	need	to	work	rapidly	to	break-in	88L’s	new	engine	in	order	to	release	it	to	
the	membership	as	soon	as	possible.		Accounts	Payable	was	high	as	Alan	needs	to	pay	significant	bills	from	Jon.		
Given	that	some	of	our	planes	are	being	worked	on	almost	an	hour	for	every	hour	flown.		John	asked	Alan	to	start	
monthly	reporting	of	that	metric	for	all	our	planes.


Maintenance	Officer’s	Report

	No	report	due	to	Florin’s	absence.


Safety	Officer’s	Report

Shawn	scheduled	the	first	plane	for	washing.		The	board	thinks	we	should	wash	one	plane	every	other	week	until	
we	get	them	all	caught	up.		Shawn	will	start	them	cycling	through	and	the	board	agreed	we	should	be	opportunis-
tic.		Shawn	is	updating	the	checkout	forms	and	weight	and	balances	posted	on	the	web	site.		He	also	noted	that	
some	of	the	avionics	documentation	is	out-of-date	or	missing.		Tim	will	create	an	office	code	for	Immaculate	
Flight	to	use	so	they	can	do	the	plane	interiors	too.		The	board	also	discussed	our	oil	availability	situation.


Old	Business

88L	Engine		see	the	discussion	above.

Checklists	some	of	the	checklists	have	reappeared,	but	Shawn	will	still	send	a	note	to	the	membership	asking	for	
them	to	be	returned.

Tug	John	raised	the	possibility	of	purchasing	a	new	tug.		Mike	Patey	has	a	firm	that	resells	used	tugs.	It	might	be	
worth	contacting	him	to	see	if	they	might	have	something	useful	for	us.


New	Business

Mark	Aroneck	as	Club	Instructor	John	moved	to	accept	him	as	a	club	instructor,	Shawn	seconded.		The	motion	
carried	unanimously.		Shawn	volunteered	to	contact	the	listed	club	instructors	and	scrub	the	list.

Oil	storage	Scott	noted	our	oil	bins	have	been	leaking.		John	will	talk	with	Normandy	about	whether	they	can	
take	our	used	oil.

LEDs	One	of	the	hangar	LED	bars	is	hanging.		John	has	the	material	to	fix	it,	but	hasn’t	had	the	time.


Free	flight	hour	won	by:		No	flight	hour	won	as	the	meeting	was	limited	to	board	members	due	to	COVID-19	
precautions.

Meeting	adjourned	at:	7:25

Next	Meeting:	The	next	board	meeting	will	be	held	Wednesday,	June	9th.












